Pecan Grove Fire Department



Business Meeting

February 7, 2017
I. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:09.  
II. Prayer led by Larry Danna  
III. Pledge led by Joe Cartwright  
IV. Roll call: Joe Cartwright  

V. Minutes from last business meeting  
A. Motion by Dean Hamrick, seconded by Jesse Grimes, to accept last month’s minutes; motion passed.  

VI. Financial Report 

A. Closing Chase account
B. Going with New First, Rosenberg  

C. Took out most of Chase; leaving $10K for last minute expenses.  

D. Chase fraudulent activity: finished off/all settled.  

E. Reserve bumped up to $30K

F. Motion by Curtis Brown, seconded by Denise Davis, to accept finance report.  Motion passed.  
VII. Communications – None reported   

VIII. Unfinished business:  
A. Membership (Billy Hoft):
1. Casey Ullrich and Blake Thompson are both up for full membership, but need to finish some certifications.  
2. Group agreed to hold full membership status until requirements (medical and driving) are completed.  

B. Training: (Matt Cornell): 
1. 2/14/17 – no training (Valentine’s Day).  

2. 2/21/17 – Fire Inspector  
3. 2/28/17 – EMS  

4. 3/7/17 – March Business Meeting  

5. 3/14/17 – Outside instructor:  Wild Land Fire  

6. 3/18-3/19/17 – Field Days; 2 registered so far.  
7. Discussed mandated courses: 

a) Courage to be Safe – can be done online.  

b) Driving Class – not available online.  

8. Looking into Asbestos Awareness Class  

9. Still working on water rescue class at Waterside for warm weather months.  

C. Equipment: (Curtis Brown)
1. E62 out of service; still runs badly.  
a) Fuel pump and filters replaced; new tires  

b) Air pump problems and air leaks.  

2. Squad – worked on at Integrity.  

3. Billy Hoft: 40 foot radio tower available at auction; has coaxial cable attached.  Hoft will check on availability; $100 bid proposed; motion by Dean Hamrick; seconded by Jesse Grimes; motion passed.  
D. P/R: (Mario Lerma)
1. Austin Elementary having fun run event on 2/11 (Saturday).  Need engine and medical response personnel.  
2. Oakland Elementary also having fun run event on 2/11 (Saturday).  Also needs engine and medical response personnel.  

3. Also on 2/11 (evening) – Behind the Badge event

4. Golf tournament coming up; need sponsors.  Fluor sponsoring Fireball Classic -- $5K.  
5. 5 Miles My Way also coming up; also needs sponsors.  

6. Golf For Greater Houston not giving grant to PGFD this year.  

IX. New business (Chief Woolley)  

A. Harvest Green – 
1. Timothy Lane now has locked gate going to Harvest Green.  

2. Lost Creek goes through between Harvest Green and Waterside now.  

B. Election of officers – 

1. Need to be in good standing.  

2. Larry Danna suggested credit be given for extra things – P/R events, fund raisers, work at fire station, etc.  
3. Chief Woolley proposes that we keep status quo for 2017, then do elections in 2018.  

4. Matt Cornell added that all officers need to get training necessary for doing their job.  

5. Following Chief Woolley’s proposal, Dean Hamrick made a motion (seconded by Matt Cornell) that we keep the current officers in place, and hold elections in January 2018.  Motion passed.  
C. Discussion followed regarding credit for rideouts, rideout hours, getting credit for calls, valid excuses for missing training and business meetings.  

D. Discussion about status of junk “stored” behind station; also station repair issues.  
X. Good of the Order –  
A. Fire Fighter from Northeast FB County had stroke.  

B. Joe Vontz in rehab at hospital.  

C. Larry Danna – issues with work schedules for deputies.  

XI. Meeting adjourned at 8:49 pm.  
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